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October 1, 2021 

 

Honorable Andrea Shaut 

President/Alderman-at-Large 

Kingston Common Council 

420 Broadway 

Kingston, NY 12401 

 

Re: Fair Street Extension and Easement  

 

Dear President Shaut, 

 

As you are aware, pursuant to Resolution no. 43 of 2021, the Common Council approved the conveyance of 

property owned by the City of Kingston at 21 North Front Street, the former parking garage, to the Kingston 

Local Development Corporation for development in accordance with the request for qualifications previously 

issued by my office. Subsequently, the Kingston Local Development Corporation has entered into a land 

development agreement to convey the premises to the Kingstonian Development, LLC for said development.  

 

As part of this development project, it will be necessary to partially abandon Fair Street Extension and to grant 

certain easements to the developer to accommodate the construction of the commercial building and parking 

garage and the pedestrian bridge to be constructed over Schwenk Drive.  

 

I am therefore recommending to the Council that they authorize the partial abandonment of Fair Street 

Extension pursuant to statute and this may require a public hearing.  Also, I am recommending that the Council 

authorize the conveyance of an easement to the Kingstonian Development, LLC for construction/location of 

those portions of the development project that fall within the boundaries of Fair St Ext. provided that the 

developer agree to be responsible for all maintenance of Fair Street Extension. I am also recommending that the 

Council authorize the conveyance of an easement to Kingstonian Development, LLC to allow for an ADA 

compliant pedestrian access bridge over Schwenk Drive and the location of structural support for the pedestrian 

bridge and elevator tower adjacent to Schwenk Drive as necessary. 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Steven T. Noble 

Mayor 
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